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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  


7:00pm
Quorum Call

7:01
Call the Meeting to Order


 
Adopt Agenda



Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes (Attachment #1)

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Community Presentation – 5th District Update regarding 14th and G Streets, NE.  Captain Essray Taliaferro.

7:30
Commissioner’s Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)

7:35
Officer Reports (as necessary):

1.  Chair

A.
Office space - update

B.
August recess.

2.  Vice-Chair

3.  Treasurer

A.
Approval of June disbursements.

B.
Approval of monthly treasurer’s report (Attachment #2).

C.
Update on Commission allocations.

4.  Secretary

7:45
Standing Committee Reports:

1.  Economic Development and Zoning (5 minutes)

A.
BZA 17045 (1215 E St NE) Application for variances from lot occupancy, open court, and nonconforming structure requirements to construct a two-story addition to an existing single-family home.

B.
Accept June ED&Z Report (Attachment #3)

2.  Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety (10 minutes)

A.
Phish Tea Café.  Temporary CR license. (Attachment #4)

B.
Accept May ABS&PS Report (Attachment #5)

C.
Committee meeting date change – 4th Wednesday – next meeting July 23rd.

3.  Community Outreach (10 minutes)

A.


B.


C.
 

8:15
Unfinished Business - no unfinished business pending.

8:15
New Business:

1. DDOT questionnaire (Attachment #6)

2. A letter to Gallaudet inquiring about their interest in designing our Web site (Attachment #7)

3. August ANC Advertising

4. Proposed design for a grant application for ANC grants (Attachment #8)

5. H Street Artist Design Team Panel Representation (Attachment #9)

8:55 
Community comments – Round 2 (if time permits)

9:00
Adjourn


Attachment #1 – June Minutes

Prior to the official start of the meeting, Jen DeMayo gave a presentation concerning the opening of the Two Rivers Charter School.  The school will open in September and serve 500 D.C. community children. 

A scheduled business meeting of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A was held on June 12, 2003, at the Miner Elementary School.  A quorum being present, Commissioner Fengler called the meeting to order at 7:14 pm.

Attending were Commissioners Fengler, Rice, Alberti, Musante, Ward, Stevens-Harris and Mack.    Approximately 13 members of the public attended.  

The agenda was adopted.  The minutes of ANC 6A May 8, 2003 meeting were approved.

Community Comments, Round #1.  Julius Johnson spoke out against the renewal of Jumbo Liquors’ liquor license.  
Rachel MacCleery made an announcement concerning the Public Kick off Events in relation to the H Street NE Transportation Study.  The first was on Tuesday, June 17, 2003 from 6:30 pm to 8:00 pm at the J.O. Wilson Elementary School located at 660 K Street, NE.  The second was the Community Walk Down H Street to be held on Saturday, June 21, from 11:00 am to 1:00 pm.  The walk will start at the entrance to the Capital Children’s Museum at 3rd and H Street, NE.

Single Member District Reports

6A07 - Commissioner Mack announced she had a SMD meeting to be held on June 19th at 7:00 pm in Miner Elementary.  

6A06 – Commissioner Ward offered her support to the H Street Playhouse and announced that the Previews started on the evening of June 12, 2003.

6A05 - Commissioner Musante gave an update on the Excello liquor license stating that the initial meeting was held with the ABC Board and that 17 members of the Community showed up to protest the renewal.  Commissioner Ward, Marc Borbely and Commissioner Musante will serve as the official representatives of three separate groups in the further hearings.  Musante also recognized former ANC Commissioner Ronald TT Nelson in the audience.

6A04 - Commissioner Alberti announced that this represented the 12th summer of START, which is a program to encourage children to read.  It will be the 1st Monday after the 4th of July and last until August.  Each individual will pair with a child and assist them with reading.

6A03 – Commissioner Rice announced the DC Bike Plan Meetings.  Ward 6 Bike Ride on May 31, 2003 had the highest number of participants of any ward.  Rice will provide additional information on potential locations for bike lanes in ANC 6A at the next ANC meeting.

6A02 – Nothing to report.

6A01 -  Commissioner Stevens-Harris reported on the two stop signs in the 900 block of 10th Street and the 1000 block of ???.  There was a meeting of Phelps Education.  There were 3 major renovation plans under development without permits.  Also the New Samaritan Baptist Church started its summer program. 

Reports of Officers

1.  Chair:  Stated that there were no office space to report for ANC 6A but would ask for a stipend from the city to assist in the search for office space.  Commissioner Ward offered that Fengler approach Bank of America on H Street.  They would already have an equipped office.

Also, Fengler discussed the matter of taking an August recess.  He would entertain a motion that if we weren’t going to have a quorum then there would be no sense in having an August meeting.

2.  Vice Chair:  No report.

3.  Treasurer.  Commissioner Alberti presented the following information (See attached report):

A. Alberti made a motion to approve the June Disbursements.  Mack second.  Disbursements approved.

B. Fengler made a motion to adopt the monthly treasurer’s report.  Harris-Stevens second.  Motion approved. 

C. Alberti then gave an update on the Commission allocations.

4.   Secretary:  Musante reported that he purchased a digital recorder and received a business account application for the Commission from Kinko’s.

Standing Committee Reports

1.  Economic Development and Zoning (See attached report):  

A. 1118 East Capitol Street, NE.  The Committee recommended a letter of support be sent to the BZA for the special exception.  Rice made the motion to send the letter.  Musante seconded.  The motion was approved.  

B. 708 Massachusetts Avenue, NE. The Committee recommended the Commission request party status to support Stanton Park Neighborhood Association’s appeal to BZA to represent affected residents in ANC 6A on the impact of parking requirements on availability of street parking.  Rice made the motion.  Alberti seconded.  The motion was approved.

C.
Sherwood Park Recreation Center. Rice made a motion that a thank you letter be sent for the cooperation of the city in making changes to the fence design.  Alberti seconded.  Motion approved. 

D.
Rice offered updates on the variance application for 714 10th Street, NE and the Gallaudet Master Campus Plan. The first was denied by BZA and the second approved by the Zoning Commission, both as recommended by ANC 6A.

E.
Fengler made a motion to accept Committee minutes for the record.  Harris-Stevens seconded.  Motion approved with no objections.

2. Alcohol Beverage Licensing and Public Safety

A. Ward gave an update on Excello and presented a letter to be sent.  Musante motioned that the letter be sent against renewing the license.  Rice seconded.  Former Commissioner Nelson stated that it astounds him that the ABC still ignores the ANC.  Mack stated that the ABC has the SMD boundaries all wrong and were still working with the old boundaries.  The letter was approved.

B. Ward discussed a letter regarding MPD’s proposal for new PSA boundaries.  Rice made a motion and Harris seconded.  Musante offered a friendly amendment to move the Eastern Boundary to 16th Street.  Stevens-Harris seconded.  Ward stated this would make it easier for the police to patrol.  Rice stated his support for the amendment.  No objections to the amendment.  Rice offered another friendly amendment to strike the term lieutenants from the letter, so the MPD could decide who would attend.  The amendment was accepted with no objections.  The letter was approved.

C. Ward reviewed the key issues from the June 11 committee meeting.

D. The ABL&PS meeting for July would be moved to July 23rd.

E. Julius Johnson was nominated as a member of the ABL&PS.  Ward made the motion.  Musante seconded.  Motion approved with no objections.

3. Community Outreach

A. The Outreach Committee’s recommendations on communication options was sent back to Committee.  

B. The Committee recommended to have each Commissioner place a box on his or her porch to serve as an ANC information depot.  Musante motioned.  Alberti seconded.  Mack stated that 3-2 vote the motion failed.  Ward, Fengler, Rice for the yeas.  Stevens-Harris & Musante for the nays.  {Are you sure about the outcome of this vote? I’m pretty sure I voted nay.} Alberti made a motion to purchase boxes for those Commissioners who did want them.  4-2 vote the motion passed.

C. The Committee made a recommendation that a grant be given to the Friends of Sherwood Mother’s and Father’s Day Program a $300.00 grant.  Musante made motion.  Mack seconded.  Motion approved.

D. The Committee made a recommendation that a flyer be developed and delivered once a year for the term of a Commissioner detailing all important aspects of the Commission’s work.  Musante motioned.  Fengler seconded.  The Committee would develop the flyer for presentation to the entire Commission.

E. A discussion ensued concerning the development of a proposed policy governing acceptable entries on the ANC 6A Listserv.  Musante made a motion that the Outreach Committee draft a disclaimer that the Commission used the listserv as an information depository but all other messages listed did not represent the opinions of the Commission.  The motion passed 6-1.

F. Musante made a motion to accept the Committee’s minutes.  The motion was approved.

Unfinished Business.  There was no unfinished business.

New Business 

1. Resolution to support the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan.  Rice made a motion.  Musante seconded.  Stevens-Harris made a point that no parking lot was mentioned in the plan.  Fengler stated that the plan made no recommendations.  Stevens-Harris asked if a traffic study was done to support the recommendations about traffic.  Rice answered that he was comfortable with the two-part plan with a Traffic Study following the Strategic Development Plan.  The resolution passed 5-2 Stevens-Harris and Mack dissenting.  

2. A motion was made to accept the ANC 6A/6C Joint Committee Report.  A review was undertaken.  Ward announced that Section 3 pg. 24 goes against all of the reasons for the H Street Revitalization.  The problem is with the surface parking in the rear of the buildings.  Fengler stated that it did not preclude a dual-use if needed.  Rice asked if there was to be no surface parking.  Stevens-Harris asked if it was the ANC deciding on the issue or the H Street Commission.


By a 4-3 vote, the motion passed.  Stevens-Harris, Mack and Ward dissented.

3. Item tabled by Fengler.

4. Motion to approve advertising for community papers.  Fengler motioned.  Harris-Stevens  seconded.  Motion approved with minor corrections to the ad.

5. Ward made a motion to approve the purchase of a DC Register.  Simon Gottleib solved the problem by stating the ANC would get a copy.

6. A discussion of Lincoln Park signs commenced.  Fengler made a motion to send a letter to the DCPR.  Musante seconded.  Rice offered a minor change in wording from dusk to dark to reflect the language on the signs.  Motion approved.

7. Fengler made a recommendation that the Community Outreach Committee be responsible to make recommendations on public telephone applications.  Fengler motioned.  No objections.

8. Resolution regarding the installation of a stop sign at the intersection of 12th and Eye Streets, NE.  The letter would be sent to DDOT pending a petition indicating neighborhood support.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.

Attachment #2 – June Treasurer’s Report
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Period Covered:

Checking Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:

District Allotments

H St Self Storage Refund

USPS PO Box Key Deposit Refund

Transfers from Saving Accounts

Total Receipts
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ANC Grant / FOZE and Clowns

Capital Community News

Ending Balance

Savings Account:

Balance Forwarded

Receipts:

Interest Income  4/30/03

Total Other Deposits 

Transfers from Saving Accounts

Total Receipts
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Attachment #3 - REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE ANC 6A

June 24, 2003

Present: Commissioner Cody Rice; Resident Members Gene Butler, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, Enrique Gomez and Drew Ronneberg.  Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENT CASES

BZA 17045 (1215 E Street, NE)

This case is an application for variances to construct a two-story rear addition to an existing single-family dwelling in an R-4 district. The two-story addition replaces an existing one-story porch. The applicant is requesting variances from the lot occupancy requirements under section 403, from the open court requirements under section 406, and from the nonconforming structure requirements under subsection 2001.3

With respect to lot occupancy, the applicant wishes to retain an existing brick carriage house/garage on the lot although doing so would cause lot occupancy requirements to be exceeded. The applicant has constructed a two-story rear addition, replacing an existing one-story porch with roughly the same footprint. The building permit for the addition is conditioned upon the demolition the existing brick carriage house/garage on the public alley. Demolition of the carriage house/garage would keep the building within the 60% lot occupancy allowed in an R-4 district. The applicant wishes to retain the carriage house/garage, but doing so would put the lot occupancy at 73.7%. Prior to construction of the addition, lot occupancy was 72%. Not being in an officially designated historic district, the carriage house/garage has no special protections despite its age.

With respect to the open court requirements, the current zoning requires a minimum open court width of 6 feet. The applicant is requesting to be allowed to extend the length of the existing open court by 2 feet via the addition without widening the court. It is not clear why this issue was not flagged when the building permit was issued.

With respect to the nonconforming structure requirements, the existing lot is smaller than required in the R-4 District: 1520 vs. 1800 sq. ft. and narrower than required in the R-4 District: 16 ft vs. 18 ft.  Per subsection 2001.3, additions can be made to a nonconforming structure in a conforming use (in this case, residential), provided that lot occupancy requirements are met and the addition does not exacerbate the non-conforming aspects of the structure. In this case, the addition would require variances for lot occupancy, the open court, lot area and lot width. Again, it is not clear why this issue was not flagged when the building permit for the addition was issued.

The subject property is toward the middle of the block. The addition and carriage house/garage are not visible from E Street, NE.  There was at least one other similar carriage house/garage on the block at 1211 E Street, NE, but it has been partially demolished.

The applicant indicated that owners of neighboring properties were supportive of the application, but the applicants did not provide the committee with written statements of support. No residents of immediately adjacent properties were in attendance, but Commissioner Rice did convey the verbal support of a resident of 1213 E Street, NE (the property adjoining the open court). Speaking to Rice several days prior to the committee meeting, this resident expressed support for retaining the carriage house/garage. Another resident of the nearby area (Emerald Street, NE) also expressed support for retaining the carriage

house/garage.

►  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the ANC send a letter of support for the variances to the BZA.

OTHER MATTERS

Presentation on Affordable Housing/Inclusionary Zoning.  The committee heard a presentation by Mary Spencer of the Association of Community Organizations for Reform Now (ACORN) on affordable housing/inclusionary zoning.  ACORN is advocating for a set-aside of 10-15% of units for low/moderate income residents in 10+ unit developments and renovations.

Attachment #4

From: "Jessica Ward - 6A06" <jward.anc@verizon.net> | This is spam | Add to Address Book 

To: "'Jessica Ward - 6A06'" <jward.anc@verizon.net>, "Joe Fengler" <fengler6a02@yahoo.com> 

CC: "'Tom Taylor'" <thomas.taylor@usdoj.gov>, Brenda.Artis@K12.dc.us, Gordon.Keller@mail.doc.gov,  "'Jeff Coulter'" <coulterndc@yahoo.com>, "Read, Kit (OPM)" <Kit.Read@dc.gov>, "Sundberg, Rick" <RSundberg@coldwellbankermove.com> 

Subject: RE: July 10, 2003 Agenda Request 

Date: Wed, 2 Jul 2003 17:42:03 -0400 

ANC6a Chairperson

Joe Fengler

July 2, 2003

An urgent request has been presented to me in person by Andrew Harris on June 25, 2003.  This request, (see attachment # 1), has a deadline of July 15, 2003. Therefore, I ask that under ABL & PS Committee business that the “Management Team” of Phish Tea café be able to present their business plan to the whole ANC6a for the July 10, 2003 meeting at Miner ES (600 16th St. NE 7-9pm). 

Furthermore, on April 9, 2003 the ABL & PS Committee heard a presentation by President Andrew F. Harris of Phish Tea café. With a quorum present at all times, the Committee voted in favor of recommending a CR (Restaurant) License for the location of 1335 H St. NE.

I herby respectfully request to the ANC6a that the ABL & PS Committee’s recommendation be considered.  That accommodation for a vote (with a quorum present at all times) during the July 10, 2003 monthly scheduled meeting is made. Moreover, as the SMD Commissioner where this café will be located in, that the motion be: “to not object to the issuance of a temporary CR (Restaurant) license (see attachment # 2) to “Applicant” Mr. Andrew Harris T/A Phish Tea café located within ANC6a boundaries at 1335 H St. NE 20002”. 

If a favorable vote is obtained, I further request of the Chair, that a written correspondence, on ANC6a letterhead, be provided in a timely fashion to Andrew Harris and submitted to the ABC Board.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter,   

Jessica Ward

ANC 6A-06 Commissioner

Attachment #5 -  Alcohol Beverage Licensing & Public Safety Minutes

May 14, 2003
Quorum Call – Chairperson Jessica Ward

Quorum established – 7 Members present (7:00 PM)

Jessica Ward

Tom Taylor

Brenda Artis

Kit Read

Jeff Coulter

Gordon Keller

Richard Sundberg

Absent:

Jonnie Jackson 

Meeting Called To Order

Jessica Ward, Chairperson called the meeting to order (7:03PM) 

Agenda Adopted

Jessica Ward moved to approve the agenda.  Second by Jeff Coulter.  No objection the motion approved.

Minutes For 4/9/03 ABL & PS Meeting Approved

Jessica Ward moved to approve the minutes from the April 9th, 2003 ABL & PS meeting.  Second by Jeff Coulter. No objection the motion approved.

Special Orders

Introduction of new Alcohol Beverage Licensing & Public Safety Committee members Kit Read and Gordon Keller.  Both members provided a personal introduction.

Officer Reports

Chairperson’s Report

ABL & PS committee member Leah Reisner has submitted a letter of resignation due to personal commitment conflicts.

Vice Chairperson’s Report

Crime Forum 2 (Redistricting of Police Districts & PSA’s).  The information regarding the new police districts was presented with a map handout for those in attendance.  The community was advised that this is the current proposal and that feedback should be provided directly to the Mayor’s Office.

Secretary’s Report

Fifth District Citizen’s Advisory Council 2003 Citizen of the Quarter Nomination is Marc Borbely. Marc is the edit of the Corner Forum (www.thecornerforum.org), a neighborhood newsletter.  Key points from the nomination were shared and the community was advised that there is a letter of support available for community signatures.

Unfinished Business for Alcohol Beverage Licensing

No unfinished business.

New Business for Alcohol Beverage Licensing

1. Petition Proposals for ANC6A “Class A” license renewals. 

On May 21, 2003 at 7:00 pm, an ANC6a “Special Meeting” will be held to discuss “Class A” renewal licenses. 

Excello Liquor (419 13th St. NE) petition date due May 20th, 2003.  “Roll Call”  is scheduled for June 4th, 2003 at 10AM. 

There is a May 27th, 2003 “Petition Date” with a June 11, 2003 “Roll Call” for:

Viggy’s Liquors 
 (409 15th St. NE)

Friends Liquors 
 (1406 H. St NE)

Capitol Liquors 
 (1835 Benning Rd. NE)

Jumbo Liquors 
 (1122 H St. NE)

New York Liquors (1447 Maryland Ave NE)

There is a June 3, 2003 “Petition Date” and June 18, 2003 “Roll Call” for:

Family Liquors (710 H St. NE)

Master Liquors (1806 D St. NE)

Excello Liquor - ANC Commissioner Michael Musante reviewed the Single Member District Meeting he held on May 12, 2003.  During that meeting, he collected Protest Letters in the renewal of the “Class A” License for Excello Liquor.   He will hand deliver these letters to ABC Board on the Petition Date of May 20, 2003.  If you wish to have him deliver your information as well, please contact him at 548-2542 or his email mfm81472@yahoo.com. 

Community Comments

Jim Laise – Mr. Laise is collecting signatures for a Protest Letter in the renewal of the “Class A” License for Excello Liquor.  His letter is primarily from the residents of immediate neighborhood.  He can be contacted at jimlaise@aol.com.

Community Member Question to the committee: What is the point of the number of protests?  Is there a general concern about “Class A” in our area?   Is there a process for entering into a Voluntary Agreement?  

Committee Member Jessica Ward shared her experience and understanding of Voluntary Agreement process advising that one way to require a liquor store to meet the needs of the community is to file a protest.   A protest is not necessarily an attempt to close the business.  The ABC Board’s formal mediation process between the Protestants and Merchant may help facilitate in getting a Voluntary Agreement.  

Committee Member Jeff Coulter advised that the purpose of providing the petitions in letters was to provide the community the first step, if they felt that a protest was necessary.  If no signatures were collected, or if there are no concerns about a specific establishment, then no protest would be filed.  

Committee Member Tom Taylor advised that the overall purpose of this type of meeting was to provide a “level playing field” among all vendors.  For example, establishments that border each other but are in different SMD’s should be required to follow the same agreements in order to be fair to both businesses.  The purpose of the process was to establish a “win/win” outcome for the business and the surrounding community.

ANC Commissioner Wanda Harris – Commissioner Harris commented that she had read the documents on the table, and while there were standard letters of opposition available, there were no standard letters of approval. She also mentioned that SMD ANC Members had not been approached regarding each location.  Commissioner Harris reminded the committee that they should remain neutral and support businesses as well.  

Jessica Ward explained the purpose of the petitions was to provide a registered voter of DC within the ANC6a boundaries an opportunity to petition an ABC License.  Furthermore, the purpose of the ABL & PS Committee meeting was not to bypass the SMD Members, but to gather any community feedback (written or verbal) so recommendations can be made to the ANC. 

Community Member Question - What is the current problem with Excello?  Several community members shared the history of issues with Excello and mention was made of the previous 2001Voluntary Agreement.  Several examples of violations of that agreement were shared. In addition, comment was made that consumption of alcohol (vodka) INSIDE Excello Liquors was observed on May 8, 2003.  In addition, ABRA Investigator Jeff Jackson observed Excello Liquor in violation of several Cooperative Agreements (“V.A.”) on a “Regulatory Inspection”.

One community member expressed his support of Excello by saying the store had no control over customer activity in and around the store and that Excello provided food to the homeless on Thanksgiving.  The information was noted, and he was advised to start a letter of support.

Jessica Ward moved to send a letter of recommendation to ANC6a opposing the renewal of the “Class A” license held by Excello. Second by Brenda Artis.  Due to the nature of the letter, a vote was called:  In Favor 7, Opposed 0, Abstained 0.

Unfinished Business for Public Safety

Election of PSA Team Leaders – Jeff Coulter move to table this item until the next meeting stating the proposed PSA boundaries was relevant to community member interest in team leadership.  Second by Brenda Artis.  Hearing no objection, the motion carried.

USDOJ Presentation – Presentation by Tom Taylor referencing handouts regarding crime reports and actions for the 5th District Metropolitan Police Department.  He also introduced.  Brian Sunfield, District Attorney Office, Civil Division.  Nuisance Property Office.  Mr. Sunfield discussed the criteria of reporting a nuisance property and the follow up process.   

Tom Taylor moved to add Victim Impact Statement to agenda.  Second by Brenda Artis.  Hearing no objection, the motion was carried.  Tom Taylor reviewed the importance of the Victim Impact Statement on the outcome of “victimless” crimes and the need to have such a statement sent to local courts.  Tom Taylor moved to table the issue until the next ABL & PS meeting.  Second by Jeff Coulter.  Hearing no opposition, the motion was carried.

New Business for PS

Introduction of 5th District Metropolitan Police Department Officers, “Core Team” and City Authority Guests – The numerous officers and guests in attendance introduced themselves to the committee and community members.

Presentation on Partnership for Problem Solving was presented to the community members prior to the break out sessions for the individual PSA’s.  Sgt. Ewell’s presentation provided an overview of how the police department can effectively work with the community in preventing and solving crime.

45 Minute breakout sessions for PSA510, 511 and 512 – Community members joined the representatives from the ABL & PS Committee Members, 5th District MPD, Core Team and guests from Parking Enforcement, Alcohol Beverage Regulation Administration, Abandoned Auto and Sanitation Departments to discuss individual issues for each PSA.

Adjourn

Jessica Ward moved to adjourn the meeting (9:00PM) Second by Jeff Coulter.  Hearing no objection, the motion carried.

///////

Attachment #6

DDOT Motor Carrier Management and Threat Assessment Study

Questionnaire to Members of the   

Advisory Neighborhood Commissions (ANC)
The District of Columbia Department of Transportation (DDOT) Transportation Policy and Planning Administration is launching a major study of motor carrier traffic in the District. The purpose of the study is to develop:   

 a comprehensive understanding of current motor carrier operations and their inherent security threats and problems;

 a strategic plan that outlines a motor carrier safety and management program; and

 recommendations for motor carrier routes that address delivery needs but protect neighborhoods from unnecessary motor carrier traffic.

In an effort to adequately assess current motor carrier issues and to develop recommendations that will benefit residents, business owners, the District government, and the Federal government alike, we would like to solicit your feedback through this questionnaire.  

Please return the completed questionnaire to:

DC Department of Transportation

Transportation Policy and Planning Administration

2000  14th Street NW

7th Floor

Washington DC 20009

Or fax the completed form to:  (202) 671-0617

ANC Questionnaire

Name: ______________________________________________________________________________

Day Tel: ________________________


E-mail: ________________________________

Ward: __________________________


ANC Number:  __________________________

ANC Boundaries (Census Tract or major street boundaries): ___________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

(  I authorize my name to be included in the Motor Carrier Management and Threat Assessment Study list of interviewees.  I understand that my name will not be linked to my specific comments.

1. In your neighborhood, what major establishments (e.g., grocery stores, post offices) depend on having reliable access for trucks?  Where are they located?  

2. What are the issues of concern to your neighborhood regarding motor carrier operations (i.e., traffic congestion, noise pollution, air pollution, road vibration, safety concerns, security concerns, other)?  Please describe.

3. What suggestions or alternatives would you propose to address the issue(s) identified in question #2 above?  Please describe.

4. What specific streets or properties in your neighborhood are problematic in relation to motor carrier operations?  Please describe.

5. What alternative truck routes and/or truck restrictions do you propose to address the specific streets identified as problematic in question #4 above?  Please describe.

6. What motor carrier-related issues or locations do you anticipate to be problematic in the future (e.g., due to new development, etc.)?  Please describe the issue(s) and location(s).

7. Do you have any other questions, concerns or suggestions related to motor carrier operations for your neighborhood specifically, or Washington, D.C. as a whole?  Please describe.

Attachment #7

Gallaudet Contact Name [to be supplied by Commissioner Harris]

Title

Address

Dear ____:


The commissioners of Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A plan to establish a website to provide information to the community.  As Gallaudet is an integral part of the community, we would like to know if you would be interested in creating and/or maintaining that website, perhaps as class project for a group of computer students.  We feel that there would be benefits to the entire community by having it produced locally, to the school by increasing its visibility, and to the students by providing "real world" work experience.


If this is a matter that you would be interested in pursuing, you may respond using any of the contact information given above [or to another contact on the Community Outreach Committee if the Commissioners prefer].  We hope that you will find this at least worthy of further discussion.  However, if you are certain you are not interested, we would appreciate a quick response so that we can pursue other options.

Sincerely,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

Advisory Neighborhood Commission, 6A

Attachment #8
Grant Request Application Form

Date of application:  ________________________

Applicant organization:  _______________________________________________________

Address:  __________________________________________________________________

Contact person and title:  ______________________________________________________

Address (if different than above):  _______________________________________________

Telephone and fax numbers:  ___________________________________________________

Email address (if available):  ___________________________________________________

Brief description of proposed project (including date(s)):  ______________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

Projected total cost:  ________________________

Amount requested:  ________________________

Other sources of funding (be specific, provide names)  ______________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

Statement of Benefit (give a detailed description of project/program including who will benefit and in what way):  ____________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

Attach: 

· Proposal (maximum of two pages)

· Itemized budget showing all projected expenses

Comments:

· Grant applications should include this application form, proposal, and budget, as well as copies of every supporting document such as financial statements, newspaper clippings, brochures, etc.

· Send or deliver applications to [COMMISSIONERS CHOOSE ADDRESS—mine ok if they want]

· Grant requests must be reviewed by the Community Outreach Committee (COC) before submission to the ANC for consideration.  The COC meets the third Monday of each month.  The ANC meets the second Thursday.  Funding will not be provided until and unless the ANC votes to approve it.  Therefore, applications must reach the COC 3-4 weeks before the ANC meeting at which funding approval is sought.  In general, this would be 6-8 weeks prior to the project/program date.

For more information about grants, please contact Elizabeth Nelson 202-543-3512 [or whomever the Commissioners prefer]

· Statutory Guidelines for Grant awards:
· D.C. Code, Section 1-309.13(m), authorizes ANCs to award grants to organizations for public purposes.

· The Auditor encourages ANC's to adopt guidelines for the consideration and award of grants.  A grant applicant must:

· Submit a written grant application to the Commission;

· Describe the proposed project for which the grant is requested'

· State the expected public benefits; and

· State the total cost of the project including other sources of funding. 

· A grant may not be awarded unless the grant is awarded pursuant to a vote of the Commission at a public meeting following a public presentation of the grant request.

· A grant request must be made by an organization proposing to provide services that are public in nature and benefit persons who reside or work within the Commission area.  The services proposed should not duplicate those that are already performed by the District government.

· Expenditures for grant awards should be supported by documentation (e.g. vouchers, grant request letter and/or proposal, an minutes of the meeting in which the Commission approved the grant).

· Grant disbursements and supporting documentation should be included in quarterly financial reports submitted to the Office of the District of Coulumbia Auditor.

· Within 60 days after the grant award is disbursed to the grantee, the grant recipient shall forward to the Commission a statement as to the use of the funds.  The use of the funds should be consistent with the grant application approved by the Commission.

Examples of Grants Which Are Allowed

· Parent-Teacher Associations to fund such activities as computer literacy programs, musical instruction programs or local cultural education field trips.

· Neighborhood civic associations for projects or activities of a public nature that benefit the Commission area.

Examples of Grants Which Are Prohibited

· Grant awards should not be made for non-public purposes or where services are provided for personal gain.

· Grant awards should not be made conditional on a grantee's political support or support of a position taken by the Commission.

· Grant awards should not be made to a District agency or program funded by the District Government.

· Grant awards should not be made where the funds will be used to purchase food and/or entertainment, or to support festivals.

· Grant awards should not be made to an individual in that they are deemed a non-public purpose expenditure.

Attachment #9

Fengler Note:  I would like to appoint someone who is willing to represent our ANC on the panel.  The second date is still being worked as it is the last Friday of August before the September holiday.

From: "Dickerson, Rachel (CAH)" <Rachel.Dickerson@dc.gov> | This is spam | Add to Address Book 

To: "Anwar Saleem" <hairrage1@aol.com>, "Athena Tacha" <at89@umail.umd.eud>, "Drury Tallant" <dtallant@aol.com>, "Joseph Fengler" <Fengler6a02@yahoo.com>, "Kiran Mathema" <KMathema@mbakercorp.com>,  "Laverne Law" <leldiva@yahoo.com>, "MacCleery, Rachel (DDOT)" <Rachel.Maccleery@dc.gov>, "Ricks, Karina (OP)" <Karina.Ricks@dc.gov>, "Robert Hall" <rhall@firstunitedllc.com>, "Robert Pittman" <linexchang@aol.com> 

CC: "Schwechten, Sherry (CAH)" <Sherry.Schwechten@dc.gov>, "Reis, Victoria (CAH)" <Victoria.Reis@dc.gov> 

Subject: Proposed Dates for H Street Artist on Design Team Panel Meeting 

Date: Wed, 9 Jul 2003 17:38:52 -0400  

Hello Everyone! 

I am proposing two dates for us to meet the end of August.

1st Meeting:  Monday, August 25, 2003 



from 5:30-8:30pm

2nd Meeting:  Friday, August 29, 2003 



from 3-8pm

On the 1st meeting we will review slides of the artist who submitted for the project and decide on 3-5 semi finalist.  And on the 2nd meeting we will hold interviews with the artists selected and decide on a finalist for the project.

Please contact me ASAP if there are any questions or conflicts.  I'd like to set these two dates by the end of this week.

Thank you all very much.

Be well,

Rachel Dickerson

______________________________________

Rachel Dickerson

Art in Public Places Consultant

DC Commission on the Arts and Humanities

410 8th Street, NW, 5th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

(202) 724-1400
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